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Bicycle Corridor Improvement Program Requests

Agency Project Title Delayed Phase
Approved 

Fiscal Year (FY)
 Proposed FY*  Delay Reason 

Anaheim Nohl Ranch Open Space Trail  Right-of-Way 2018-19 2019-20

The project is pending approval of the Request for Federal Authorization to Proceed (E-76) for

Design. The City anticipates obligation of the design funds within the next 2-3 months. The City will

submit the E-76 for right-of-way shortly after. 

The design phase was delayed due to the development of technical studies as part of the submittals

of environmental documents.

County of Orange

OC Loop Carbon Creek Channel 

(Segment D) Bikeway Gap 

Closure

 Right-of-Way 2018-19 2019-20

The design phase is currently underway. The design phase will identify specific information such as

parcel counts and cost, that are required for right of way project authorization. 

The design phase for this project was previously approved for an extension due to additional

technical studies that were required for environmental clearance. Consequently, the right-of-way

phase, which follows design, also requires an extension. The County met the extended deadline and

received approval of the obligation of the E-76 for design in April 2019. 

Garden Grove Bicycle Corridor Improvements  Construction 2018-19 2019-20

The project received environmental clearance in January 2019, which delayed the start of the design

phase.  The project is currently undergoing 95% design review.

Signed final plans, specifications and estimates are required in order to submit the E-76 for

construction. Additionally, the City experienced staff changes that delayed the project. For this

reason the City was unable to submit the E-76 in February 2019, but anticipates submitting the E-76

by July 2019.

*Contingent on impact of federal rescission. 

Agency Project Title Phase
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 Proposed FY  Cancellation Reason 

Costa Mesa Fairview Park Multipurpose Trail  Construction 2018-19 N/A

The City is requesting a project cancellation. In 2016, Costa Mesa voter’s approved Measure AA,

which restricted development at Fairview Park to maintenance, restoration or preservation projects.

Further, Measure AA required the City to seek a ballot measure to construct the project as scoped in

the original application. The City convened a subcommittee to review the project, which resulted in

revised project recommendations. The City proposed a revised project scope, consistent with

Measure AA, that would eliminate connectivity to regional bikeways and utilize a permeable surface,

different than concrete. The revised project scope would make the project ineligible for Bicycle

Corridor Improvement Program and would not provide the intended air quality improvement or meet

the minimum useful life in the original scope. Staff is recommending cancellation of the project and

to make the $0.84 million in savings available for reprogramming through the 2019 BCIP.
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